Northern Neck Master Gardeners Award $2,500 Diane Kean Memorial Scholarship to Boys and Girls Club Recipients


Boys and Girls Club members from the Kilmarnock and Northumberland County centers received scholarships to attend summer camp this year from the Northern Neck Master Gardeners.  When the Master Gardeners lost beloved and longtime member, Diane Kean, last summer in a tragic accident, they chose to honor her memory with contributions to a memorial scholarship.  They collected $2,500 which will fund nearly all the fees for 12 students to attend camp.  Many of the recipients regularly participate in Garden Club programming offered by the Master Gardeners at the Boys and Girls Club facilities.  “Our Scholarship Committee has been working to find meaningful ways to contribute to the communities we serve,” relates Michelle Kramer, president of the Northern Neck Master Gardeners.  “Our organization is pleased to donate this special memorial scholarship to benefit youth in our local area.”  

“Diane was a member of the 2008 Master Gardener intern class with me, and she was devoted to all our programs, but had a special love for working with children.  She would be happy to see this scholarship in her name used to provide children with a Boys and Girls Club summer camp experience,” said fellow Master Gardener, Janice Mahoney.

The Northern Neck Master Gardeners have an ongoing partnership with the Boys and Girls Club of the Northern Neck and provide gardening experiences for youth throughout the year.  In addition to gardening activities during summer camp in Northumberland, they maintain vegetable, herb, and flower gardens at both the Northumberland and the Kilmarnock centers and offer monthly Garden Club sessions during the school year.  Youth Education Committee Co-Chair, Bethany Bosold, was delighted that the NNMG organization chose to fund the summer camp program for youth.  “We enjoy sharing our love of plants and stewardship for the environment with the Boys and Girls Club Garden Club members.  They are always enthusiastic and enjoy having opportunities to grow things and to learn about nature.  It is a wonderful partnership and investment in the future, as well as a fitting tribute to our friend and colleague.”  



Photo caption:

(L) Will Bridges, Operations Director, Boys and Girls Club of the Northern Neck, accepts the Diane Kean Memorial Scholarship from Bethany Bosold, Northern Neck Master Gardener.  Joining them are (L – R): Delilah Wood, Venus Boyles, Sheena Hebbons, Lancaster Unit Director, Maria Roberts, Destin Johnson, and Master Gardener Paige Hausburg.    
